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Volunteers Needed for 2018 
Granville Public Library Summer 
Reading Program 
• Great opportunity for High Schoolers who need 
credit hours 

• Check out the program schedule in this month’s 
Caller 

• Contact Linda Dickinson at 357‐8771 or leave 
your name and phone number at the Library 

Do you like to Color? 
During the month of June visitors to the library 
are invited to help color in a large poster. 

The “Libraries Rock” poster will be used to 
help decorate for the Summer Reading Program. 

Each time you visit please take a few minutes and 
color in a section of the poster. All patrons of 

all ages are encouraged to participate. Your help 
is appreciated. (Questions contact Linda 

Dickinson at 357‐8771) 

GRANVILLE FEDERATED CHURCH 
American Baptist and United Church of Christ 
16 Granby Rd., Granville, MA 01034 
Pastor: Rev. Patrick McMahon 
Cell Phone: 413 579‐4674 

LIKE US ON FACEBOOK AT GRANVILLE 
FEDERATED CHURCH, GRANVILLE, MASS. TO 
KEEP UP ON GFC NEWS 

Morning Worship is held each Sunday at 10 a.m. 
A coffee hour follows the service each week 

WEEKLY/MONTHLY SCHEDULE 

Monday‐8:00 p.m. AA Meeting 
Thursday‐7:00 p.m. Choir rehearsal 
Third Sunday 8:30 a.m. Fellowship breakfast 

Big Y gift cards are available. See Jean McMahon 
to purchase them. A percentage of the sale goes 
to the church. 

JUNE EVENTS 

June17th from 8:30 to 9:30 a.m. Church 
Fellowship Breakfast. 

This is our last breakfast until September. Thank 
you to Bobbie and crew for all the work they've 
done to put on these breakfasts. They've been 
very much appreciated! 

Summer Watercolor 
Workshop 

 
Come join us for our annual Watercolor 

Workshop, in a casual setting, with a 
great group of creative friends that will 

inspire you. Whether you have never 
painted with watercolor before or 

you’ve mastered it, all are welcome 
(age 16 and older). All mediums are 

also welcome.  

 
WHEN:   July 30th ‐ August 3rd 

TIME:     8am ‐ 12pm 

WHERE: Granville Town Hall 

COST:     $25 

RSVP:     Sharon  357‐9014 

 

This week long event is partially 
sponsored by The Granville art Cultural 

Council and The Massachusetts Art 
Cultural Council 
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Granville Public 
Library 
2018 Summer 
Reading 
Program 
For Children Ages 3 ‐ 11 

All children must be accompanied by an adult. 

Register at the Granville Public Library between 
June 1 and July 7. 

KICK OFF July 7 10:30 ‐ 11 :30 
MAKE SOME NOISE! 
Drop In and try out some percussion instruments. Pick 
up your information packet and find out what Page, 
the bookworm, will be having you do this summer. 

LAST DAY TO REGISTER! 

Each week stop in and fill out a worksheet to earn 
a raffle ticket. Worksheets will change each 
Monday. Fill in at the library or take home and 
return it. 

July 11 (3:30 ‐ 4:30) or July 12 (6:00 ‐ 7:00):  
Drop In Project ‐ Maracas 

July 14/SAT (10:30 ‐ 12:00)  
Cooley Pottery ‐ Wind Chime Project Part 1 
Town Hall  
Registration Required  
Sponsored by Granville Cultural Council 

July 18 (3:30 ‐ 4:30) or July 19 (6:00 ‐ 7:00):  
Drop In Project ‐ Kazoo 

July 21/SAT (10:30 ‐ 1 1 :30):  
Sounds of Nature ‐  
Learn about Echolocation and more. 

July 25 (3:30 ‐ 4:30) or July 26 (6:00 ‐ 7:00):  
Drop In Project ‐ Didgeridoo 

July 28/SAT (10:30 ‐ 1 1 :30)  
Cooley Pottery ‐ Wind Chime Project Part 2 
Town Hall  
Registration Required  
Participants must have completed Part 1 
Sponsored by Granville Cultural Council 

Aug. 1(3:30 ‐ 4:30) or Aug. 2 (6:00 ‐ 7:00): 
 Drop In Project ‐ Rain Stick 

August 8 /Wed. (3:00 ‐ 4:00) 
 Gran ‐ Val Scoop ‐  
Watch a skit, listen to some stories, visit the 
animals and enjoy some ice cream.  
Registration Required 

August 11/SAT (10:00 ‐ 11 :00)  
Noble & Cooley Drum Shop ‐ Enjoy a brief tour 
sponsored by the Granville Cultural Council. 
Registration Required 

Aug. 15 (3:30 ‐ 4:30) or Aug. 16 (6:00 ‐ 7:00): 
Drop In Project ‐ Tambourine 

August 18/SAT (10:30 ‐ 12:00)  
FINALE: DANCE PARTY! 
Town Hall  
Come celebrate with your family! 
 Dance / Raffle / And More 

Parents ‐ If your child is unable to attend events 
or the Drop In for the projects during the summer 
don't let that hold you back from signing up for 
the Summer Reading Program. Your child can 
always do the reading at home and even take the 
log sheet with him/her when visiting family or on 
vacation. Just check in periodically during the 
program to fill out the tickets earned or before 
the Finale. The important thing is to keep your 
child reading over the summer. 

"Libraries Rock" is sponsored by the Granville 
Public Library, the Granville Library Club, the 
Massachusetts Cultural Council, the Granville 
Cultural Council, the Collaborative Summer 
Reading Program, the Massachusetts Board of 
Library Commissioners, and local businesses. 

Please contact Linda Dickinson, 2018 Summer 
Reading Program Coordinator, with any 
questions. (357‐8771) 

Actors Needed! 

Miss Dickinson is looking for a few 12 ‐ 14 year olds 
who would be interested in helping to put on a 
simple skit to support the Summer Reading 
Program. Rehearsals will take place at the library 
during July. Actors and backstage crew needed. 
The skit will be put on at the Gran‐Val Scoop on 
August 8 at approx. 3:00.  
Please call Miss Linda Dickinson at 357 ‐ 8771. 
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Mark your calendars for Saturday July 7th, (if it rains it will be in the school gym!) 

The Knightsmen will be preforming at the 
Annual Block Dance on the Town Green at 6:30 pm 

The Granville Recreation Committee along with a grant from 
The Granville Cultural Council is sponsoring this event. 

Bring your snacks, drinks, family and friends 

 

* * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * 

 

July 4th Parade 

 

SPONSORED BY THE RECREATION COMMITTEE 

Line up at the Town Barn @ 9:30 am, the parade will start at 10:00 am 
and will end at the Green where awards and speaker will take place. 

Show your patriotism, build a float, decorate a bike, ride a horse, 
drive an old car, dress up, march with your group, or just be a 

spectator! 
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White Chocolate Macadamia nut cookies 
1 ½ cups almond flour 

2 tbsp arrowroot starch 

6 grams stevia powder (approx. 1 ¼ teaspoons) 

¼ tsp sea salt 

½ tsp baking soda 

2 tsp vanilla 

1/3 cup honey 

¼ cup cocoa butter, melted 

1/3 cup roasted unsalted macadamia nuts, roughly chopped 

Preheat the oven to 350. Line a baking sheet with parchment paper 

In a medium bowl combine almond flour, arrowroot, stevia, salt and baking soda, mix to combine 

Combine vanilla, honey and melted cocoa butter in a small bowl and mix 

Add honey mixture to flour mixture and stir well until completely combined 

Fold in nuts; Use a tablespoon or medium #40 cookie scoop to portion dough onto prepared baking sheet, 

leaving 2 inches of space between each portion 

Bake 10 to 15 minutes, until cookies are golden brown around edges 

Remove cookies and aloe them to cool slightly before transferring to a wire rack to finish cooling. 

Yields 1 dozen cookies (recipe from Paleo Sweets) 

Recipe of the month 

GRANVILLE COUNCIL ON AGING 
Christmas in July – really!! We are able to obtain emergency radio/flashlights from L.L. Bean to give 
out to people over 70. We have 50 on order and will order more as needed. 

You must call Patty at 357-8761 or Mary at 357-8850 so we can obtain one for you. As storms come 
you will have a flashlight and radio to hear the news. This is free for you from the Council on Aging. 

Thursday, June 21st we will have a senior picnic at Stanley Park (the tables down from the tennis 
courts). A light lunch will be provided for a cost of $5.00. Call by Tuesday, June 19th, Patty at 357-
8761 or Mary at 357-8850 

Try to focus on what matters most, loving and being loved. 
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Don’t get caught without seasoned wood 

Shaw’s Logging 
& 

Firewood 
No skimpy loads!!  All hardwood!! 

Unseasoned split $200.00 cord or 3 cord 
for $585.oo 

The earlier you get your wood, the sooner 
you’ll have seasoned wood 

Delivered, cut to length desired 

(16” length and under additional charge) 

One cord equals more than 128 cu.ft. GUARANTEED 

Log truck load and  
½ log truck loads (4 cord) 

Limited supply 

(delivered in town) 

buy ahead and feel safe 

1-413-357-8738                        
Granville, MA 

ask about our (farmers style) kindling 

 
 

TOWN  
CLERK’S 
CORNER…. 
by Donna M. Fillion 

Telephone:  413.357.8585 Ext. 3 

Email:  townclerk@townofgranville.org 

Website:  www.townofgranville.net 

Office Hours:  Monday evening, Tuesday, 
Wednesday and by appointment 

(Town Hall is now on Summer Schedule for 
Monday evenings and will be meeting  6/4, 6/18, 
6/30, 7/9, 7/23, 8/6 and 8/20.  Weekly Monday 
evenings resume 9/10.) 

2018 Elections: 

State Primary Elections 
Tuesday, September 4, 2018 
7:00 am – 8:00 pm 
Town Hall 
 

State Elections 
Tuesday, November 6, 2018 
7:00 am – 8:00 pm 
Town Hall 
 

2017 Annual Town Meeting Report: 

Hard copies of the 2017 Annual Town Meeting 
Report were distributed at the Annual Town 
Meeting on Monday, May 14, 2018.  Now 
available is the online version on the town 
website.   

 

Notary Public: 

The Town Clerk, as well as the Town 
Administrator/Matt Streeter are Notaries Public.  
If you need our services, please call either of us 
and make an appointment.  The service is free of 
charge to Granville residents. 
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Current and Former Town Officials, 
Employees and Volunteers are 
Especially Invited to Attend!!! 

Come Celebrate
Richard Woodger’s 45 Years of 
Service to the Town of Granville! 

• Celebration Program 
• Pork BBQ Picnic 

• Bring a Side Dish to Share 
• Music by Restless Mountain Bluegrass Band 

 

June 30th, Town Green 
Program 4pm, Picnic 5pm 

Music 6pm   
 

 

 

   

 

Selectboard  

1988‐2018 

Finance 
Committee 

1978‐1988 

Planning 
Board 

1973‐1978
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GRANVILLE 
FIRE 

DEPARTMENT 

The Granville Fire Department wants you 
to stay safe this grilling season! 
Many people enjoy barbecuing in the summer 
months. But when grills are not used safely, 
things can go horribly wrong. In the past several 
years, Massachusetts fire departments 
responded to 431 fires involving grills, hibachis, 
and barbecues. These fires caused 20 civilian 
injuries, three firefighter injuries, and $3.5 million 
in property damage. 

 

Here are some tips for grilling safely: 

• Grills should never be used on a porch, 
balcony or deck with a roof, overhang or 
wall.  

• Place grills away from the house and deck 
railings.  

• Make sure that the lid of a gas grill is open 
when you light it. Propane can build up 
inside and when ignited, the lid may blow 
off.  

• If you smell gas while cooking, turn off and 
get away from the grill. Call 911 from a safe 
location. Do not move the grill.  

• Always turn off the burners and close the 
propane cylinder when done cooking. 
Never leave a burning grill unattended. 

• Propane storage: store cylinders upright in 
an outdoor, shaded area; do not leave 
cylinders in a vehicle.  

Are you ready to grill?  

• Check that all connections are tight before 
turning on the gas.  

• Leaks can be detected by dabbing the 
connections with a solution of soapy water 
and turning on the gas momentarily. If 
bubbles occur, there is a leak that must be 
fixed before the grill is used.  

• Clean the grease trap every time you grill. 

• Replace propane cylinders that are old, 
rusty, or showing any other signs of 
disrepair.  

Charcoal Grills 

• Use only charcoal starter fluid. Gasoline and 
kerosene should not be used to start a fire 
in a grill. Never add lighter fluid to burning 
briquettes or hot coals. Doing so may cause 
a flash fire and result in serious burn 
injuries. 

• Charcoal briquettes give off carbon 
monoxide, a colorless, odorless gas that can 
be deadly. Always use charcoal grills in a 
well‐ventilated area. Never use charcoal 
grills indoors.  

• For proper disposal of grill ashes, allow the 
coals to burn out completely and then cool 
for 48 hours before disposal. 

• If you must dispose of ashes before they 
are completely cooled, thoroughly soak 
them in water before putting them in a 
metal container. 

 

The all‐volunteer members of The Granville Fire 
Department are proud to serve our residents 
24/7. Please visit our web page at http://
www.granvillefire.net or find us on Facebook! For 
Public Relations contact Lt. Tim Rickis at 
firedept@townofgranville.org 
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West Granville  
Congregational Church 

1580 Main Road, Route 57 ‐ West Granville 
  

Celebrating our 240th Year! 
  

Our Worship Services for 2018  
will be held on the  

2nd Sunday of each month: 
  

June 10, 2018 
July 8, 2018 

Old Home Sunday Service ‐ August 12, 2018 
September 9, 2018 

October 14, 2018 
November 11, 2018 
December 9, 2018 

  

All services are at 7PM and followed by 
refreshments and fellowship in the Academy 
Hall.  Our worship leader is Rev. David Hurst 

Our organist is Roberta Kowal of the Southwick 
Congregational Church. 

  

Mark your calendars for our 16th Annual 
Potluck Picnic and Concert!    

Saturday August 11th  at 5PM. 
  

The concert is co‐sponsored by the Granville 
Cultural Council – More details to follow! 

Both the Church and Academy are available for 
rental.  Please call Deborah Boulanger at 357‐

6360 for more information. 
  

Check our Facebook Page for updates on 
upcoming services and events!  

https://www.facebook.com/
WestGranvilleCongregationalChurch1778/ 

West Granville  
Congregational Church 

1580 Main Road 
Granville, MA 

 

 

 

Saturday June 30, 2018 

9AM to 2PM  

 

We supply the Lawn –  
You bring your items to sell! 

 

We will be hosƟng our 4th annual 
Church Yard Sale Day.  It will take place 
from 9‐2.  Each person is responsible for 

their own items. 

 

There is no charge for the space but if 
you would like to make a donaƟon to 
the church it would be appreciated. 

 

Come join the fun!! 
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413‐357‐6301 

Tim Phair, Arborist 

• Large Tree Preservation 

• Ornamental Tree Care 

• Shrub Care & Pruning 

• Storm Clean Up 

Professional Care for Your Trees 

Insured for Your Protection 

Locally owned with over 25 years experience 

Joe Pietroniro 
Granville, MA 

EST. 1990 

REPAIR WORK • ADDITIONS • 
BOILERS • REMODELS • GAS 

PIPING • AND MORE 

Commercial and Residential 

Master Lic. # 13035 
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OBITUARIES 

Suzanne “Nana” (nee Campbell), Dupuis 
Suzanne, age 72, passed away Friday, April 27, 2018, at Mercy Medical Center in Springfield, MA after 
battling Gastric cancer. Suzanne was born on December 4, 1945 in Hartford, Connecticut to James and 
Marion Campbell. She attended Cathedral High School where she graduated in 1962. Formerly employed as 
an accounts receivable specialist at Baystate Gas, she retired in 2008 to spend more time with her loved 
ones. Sue was a kind‐hearted woman, a loving wife and mother. She constantly spoiled her grandchildren 
and was always baking her famous chocolate chip cookies. Family was her main priority and being the 
family matriarch was the highlight of her life. She will be remembered fondly as a jokester and chatterbox. 
She arranged time everyday to call her loved ones just to check in and chat about life. For many years, Sue 
enjoyed spending time surrounded by family and friends camping and visiting the beaches of Cape Cod and 
Rhode Island. In her free time, she was an avid reader and enjoyed Lifetime movies. She had a keen eye for 
bargain shopping and looked forward to her daily shopping trips. Predeceased by her parents, her spirit is 
carried on by her husband of 52 years Donald Dupuis of Granville, MA; her son Brian Dupuis and his wife 
Renee of West Suffield, CT; her daughter Michelle Dupuis of Granville, MA; her grandchildren Zach and Bria 
Dupuis; and her brother James Campbell and his wife Andrea of Florida. The family encourages those who 
knew Sue to carry on her memory by performing a random act of kindness. 

June B. Lemelin 
June, age 71, passed away Tuesday, May 8, 2018, surrounded by her beloved family. June was born July 5, 
1946 in Amherst, to the late Leonard and Shirley (Goodyear) Major. June grew up in Chicopee and was a 
graduate of Chicopee Comp High School. She worked for Spaulding Golf as a payroll supervisor for over 25 
years before she retired. June supported many humane societies. She had a love for animals especially 
dogs, cats, horses and her goat Sophie. She enjoyed tending to her gardens and flowers. June was 
predeceased by her beloved husband Leo Lemelin in 2015. She is survived by her children, son Peter 
Lemelin of Ludlow and daughter Michele Smith and her husband Paul of Granville, and her sister Linda 
Major of Westbrook, CT. She was the cherished grandmother to Jaclyn Lemelin and Peter Lemelin Jr., and 
great grandmother to Jayven Lemelin, Justyn Lemelin and Jaxson Lemelin. 

David W. Boucher 
David, age 68, passed away at home on April 26, 2018. He was born in Hartford, CT to the late William H. 
and Ruth M. (Brown) Boucher. He worked as an auto technician for Central Chevrolet in West Springfield 
for many years. He is survived by his wife Sandra L. (Talbot) Boucher of Westfield, his children, David 
Boucher and Shell Zalot, a brother Robert Boucher and his wife Suzanne of Granville, his sister Diane S. 
Boucher, and his 4 cherished grandchildren. He was predeceased by a sister Jane Zellner in 2015. 

Mary Jo Lally 
Mary Jo, age 62, of Granville, MA, born March 25, 1956 to the late James Edward and Helen (Flynn) Lally, 
passed away on March 8, 2018. Born in Hartford, Connecticut, Mary Jo also lived in Windsor, Connecticut, 
Southwick, Massachusetts, Michigan, and Granville, MA for the last 20+ years. Mary Jo spent most of her 
career in insurance, working with Underwriters Service Agency, Connecticut Mutual and most recently 
Lincoln Financial Group. She was musically inclined having played the guitar, piano and violin. Her fondness 
for music was complemented by her love for Motocross and affection for animals. She was predeceased by 
her horse Whiskey and her cat Hay Jo. She will be remembered by all for her warmth, her generosity, her 
sense of humor, her brilliant smile that would light up the room, and most of all, her contagious laughter. 
Mary Jo was predeceased by her sister Karen Ann Lally and survived by her sister Pamela Jean Lally, 
cousins Diane DuPont, Erica Margret DuPont, Adam Theodore DuPont and sister‐in‐law Ruth Dickerson. 
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OBITUARIES 

Frederick F. Nestor 
Fred, age 79, of Windsor Locks, beloved husband of Linda (Kress) Nestor, peacefully passed away 
Monday, April 2, at Baystate Medical Center in Springfield. Son of the late Harry Nestor and Virginia 
(Colletti) Nestor, Frederick was a longtime resident of Granville, Mass before moving to Windsor Locks. 
He was a loving husband and father, and a devoted man of faith. He ministered to many including a 
singles group, boys of single mothers, the men’s group, and many others who crossed his path. He was 
an active member of Open Gate Ministries. Frederick enjoyed the outdoors, fishing, and taking pictures of 
wildflowers. He was a car and motorcycle enthusiast, building a Harley Davidson with his own hands, and 
a die hard Patriots fan. In addition to his loving wife Linda, Fred is survived by his children; Gary Nestor of 
Enfield, Susan Frisby of Alpharetta, GA, Josiah Nestor, Johanna Nestor, and Rachel Nestor, all of Windsor 
Locks; his grandchildren Sydney, Samantha, Serena, Amanda, and Olivia; and a brother in law, Butch 
Harkenreader of NC. He was predeceased by his sister, Jacqueline Harkenreader. 


